
Highlights For February 

1ï Winter Walk Day 

7ï CSPC meeting 7pm library 

9ï Dairy Farmers Presentation 

15ï Report Cards go Home 

15ï Divisional Boysô Intermediate 
Basketball 

16ï Divisional Girlsô Intermediate 
Basketball 

-Parent/Teacher Conference 

17ï PA Day No School 

¶ Parent/Teacher Conferences 

¶ 20ï Family Day 

¶ -Junior W5H Preliminary round 

Contacts 

Principal: 

Mr. M. Boccia 

Vice Principal: 

Mrs. R. Di Felice 

Superintendent: 

Mr. A. Della Mora 

Trustee: 

Mr. S. Piccininni 

Parish Church: 

Fr. Joshua 

St. Jude  

Catholic Church 

3265 Weston Rd. 

416-742-9072 

Secretary: 

Ms. L. Losiggio 

CSAC Chair 

Mr. D. Montisano 

Happy Children Who Love to Learn 

St. Simon is an eco-friendly school: 

The newsletter is only available in electronic form. 

If you would like a newsletter sent to your email, please 
send a request to: rania.zaccak-difelice@tcdsb.org 

The newsletter is also accessible via the school website: 
http://www.tcdsb.org/schools/stsimon/News/Pages/Newsletters.aspx 

If you wish to receive a paper copy please contact your 
childôs teacher, or the office. 

St. Judeôs Parish newsletter is also available on the 
school website. 

St. Simon Catholic School 
20 Wallasey Ave. 
Tel - 416-393-5383 
Fax - 416-397-6299 
School Hours  
8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m  

Catholic Parent Involvement Committee 

(CPIC):    

www.tcdsb.org/cpic  

School website:  

http://www.tcdsb.org/SCHOOLS/
STSIMON 
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Virtue of the Month: Love 
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Happy Children Who Love to Learn 

February is African History Month 
African History Month 

African-American Carter G. Woodson conceived the idea of having a time set aside devoted to the African, and African-
American history that Blacks were learning on their own. He chose the week in February that contained the birthdates of 
two people he credited with bringing about the end of American slavery, President 
Abraham Lincoln and Black abolitionist, Frederick Douglass, which he called Ne-
gro History Week in 1926. The celebration expanded and over time became 
known as Black History Month. 
 
In Canada, this idea was first celebrated in Toronto by railroad porters within the 
Black community by 1950; the porters had learned of it on their travels in the Unit-
ed States. The Canadian Negro Womenôs Association also hosted a few celebra-
tions. It was not until the Ontario Black History Society (OBHS) was founded in 
1978, and petitioned the City of Toronto by 1979 to have February proclaimed 
Black History Month that the celebration started to trickle into the entire communi-
ty. The OBHS has successfully lobbied the federal government to have February 
declared as Black History Month. In December 1995, the Parliament of Canada 
officially recognized February as Black History Month, following a motion intro-
duced by the first Black Canadian woman elected to Parliament, the Honourable 
Jean Augustine, MP of Etobicoke-Lakeshore. 
 
The OBHS launches the event annually and during and after February Black His-
tory Month, provides talks, presentations, professional development, heritage advocacy, displays, and exhibits. The idea 
is that Black History Month be the pinnacle of celebrating a year of Black history activity and study. 

OUR ONLINE STORE IS UP AND RUNNING!  

We have had many inquiries regarding our Spirit/Uniform attire and placing orders.  Our provider has 
created the following website where parents can log on and order directly from them.  
 
Take a look at the website http://stsimon.itemorder.com and take a look at the new items that have 
been created for the school.  This site may alleviate many issues with what students have to wear for 
school.  It is durable and it looks great. 
 
All orders will be shipped directly to the school for ease of pick up.  If you have any questions, do 
not hesitate to contact us. 

http://stsimon.itemorder.com
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Student Information Updates 

As the year progresses, often some information 

changes. Please ensure that all emergency 

contact information is current. If an emergency 

were to happen, the school must have current 

contacts. If you have changed your phone 

number or address please inform the office. 

Wet Weather is Here! 

As the weather is changing, please ensure that stu-

dents are dressed appropriately for the cold, wet, ever 

changing weather. Students should have a pair of 

indoor shoes to wear in the building and packing an 

extra pair of socks, gloves and pants is recommend-

ed.  

To report an absence please 

From the Office 

Uniform 

As the colder weather approaches, often students forget what the school dress code entails.  

Students are expected to wear the following dress code: 

Appropriate Dress Code ï consists of any combination of navy blue and white garments (i.e., plain 

white top, navy blue bottom, navy blue top and bottom, no denim). Only blue and/or white sweaters 

are to be worn in the class. All student attire must be in keeping with our Catholic teachings and be-

liefs, and reflect principles of modesty. 

TCDSB School Year Calendar  

2016-2017    

Number of school days 194;  

Number of Professional Activity Days 7;  

Labour Day September 5, 2016;  

First Instructional Day September 6, 2016;  

Thanksgiving Day October 10, 2016; 

Christmas Break  December 26, 2016ïJanuary 6, 2017;  

Family Day February 20, 2017;  

Mid-Winter Break March 13ï17, 2017;  

Good Friday  April 14, 2017;  

Easter Monday April 17, 2017;  

Victoria Day May 22, 2017;  

Last day of classes for elementary students June 29, 2017 

 

Wards 

1. Joseph Martino                                 7. Michael Del Grande 

2. Ann Andrachuk                                 8. Garry Tanuan 

3. Sal Piccininni                                    9. Jo-Ann Davis 

4. Patrizia Bottoni                                10. Barbara Poplawski 

5. Maria Rizzo                                      11. Angela Kennedy  

6. Frank DôAmico, Vice Chair              12. Nancy Crawford, Chair 

Christopher MacDonald, Student Trustee    Hannah McGroarty, Student Trustee 

TORONTO CATHOLIC DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 

       TRUSTEES 2016-2017 



February is the Beginning of the Lenten Season 

What is Lent? Lent is a season of the Christian Year where Christians focus on simple living, prayer, and fasting 
in order to grow closer to God. 

When is Lent? It's the forty days before Easter. Lent excludes Sundays because every Sunday is like a little Easter. 
Basically, it's about one-tenth of a year (like a tithe of time). Mardi Gras is the day before Lent, which begins with Ash 
Wednesday. This year it's from  February 28 (Shrove Tuesday) March 1 (Ash Wednesday) to April 16 (Easter), 2017. 

Mardi Gras?  What does that have to do with JESUS?? Mardi Gras means "Fat Tuesday." It refers to the day be-
fore Lent starts. Since Lent always starts on a Wednesday, the day before is always a Tuesday. And it's called "Fat" or 
"Great" because it's associated with great food and parties. 

In earlier times, people used Lent as a time of fasting and repentance. Since they didn't want to be tempted by sweets, 
meat and other distractions in the house, they cleaned out their cabinets. They used up all the sugar and yeast in sweet 
breads before the Lent season started, and fixed meals with all the meat available. It was a great feast!  Through the 
years Mardi Gras has evolved (in some places) into a pretty wild party with little to do with preparing for the Lenten sea-
son of repentance and simplicity. 

So the real beginning of Lent is Ash Wednesday? Yes. Ash Wednesday, the day after Mardi Gras, usually begins 
with a service where we recognize our mortality, repent of our sins, and return to our loving God. We recognize life as a 
precious gift from God, and re-turn our lives towards Jesus Christ. We may make resolutions and commit to change our 
lives over the next forty days so that we might be more like Christ. In an Ash Wednesday service, usually a minister or 
priest marks the sign of the cross on a person's forehead with ashes. 

Why ashes? In Jewish and Christian history, ashes are a sign of mortality and repentance. Mortality, because when we 
die, our bodies eventually decompose and we become dust/dirt/ash/whatever. Repentance, because long ago, when 
people felt remorse for something they did, they would put ashes on their head and wear "sackcloth" (scratchy clothing) 
to remind them that sin is pretty uncomfortable and leads to a sort of death of the spirit. This was their way of confessing 
their sins and asking for forgiveness. 

Where do the ashes come from? On what we now call Palm Sunday, Jesus rode a donkey into Jerusalem while peo-
ple waved palms and cheered him on. Less then a week later, Jesus was killed. The palms that were waved in joy be-
came ashes of sorrow. We get ashes for Ash Wednesday by saving the palms from Palm Sunday, burning them, and 
mixing them with a little oil. 

What do Christians do with ashes? At an Ash Wednesday service, folks are invited to come forward to receive the 
ashes. The minister will make a small cross on your forehead by smudging the ashes. While the ashes remind us of our 
mortality and sin, the cross reminds us of Jesus' resurrection (life after death) and forgiveness. It's a powerful, non-verbal 
way that we can experience God's forgiveness and renewal as we return to Jesus. 

So what is LENT? At Jesus' baptism the sky split open, the Spirit of God, which looked like a dove, descended and 
landed on Jesus, and a voice from heaven said, "This is my Son, My Beloved, with whom I am pleased." Afterward, as 
told in Matthew 4:1-11, Jesus was sent into the wilderness by the Spirit. Where he fasted and prayed for 40 days. During 
his time there he was tempted by Satan and found clarity and strength to resist temptation. Afterwards, he was ready to 
begin his ministry. 

Why "DO" Lent? How do I start? Are you searching for something more? Tired of running in circles, but not really 
living life with direction, purpose or passion?  It's pretty easy to get caught up in the drama of classes, relationships, fam-
ily, and work. Our lives are filled with distractions that take us away from living a life with Christ. We try to fill the empti-
ness inside us with mindless TV, meaningless chatter, stimulants, alcohol, too many activities or other irrelevant 
things. We run away from life and from God. 

Lent is a great time to ñrepentò -- to return to God and re-focus our lives to be more in line with Jesus. Itôs a 40 day trial 
run in changing your lifestyle and letting God change your heart. You might try one of these practices for Lent: How will 
you use the time to grow closer to God?  (http://www.upperroom.org/lent101) 
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February Message from Your Trustee 
 
There are many great activities in our schools and around the City this month, especially 

with Family Day on Monday the 20th. Itôs a great opportunity for all of us to take a short 

break and spend some time with our loved ones. 

Just a reminder that junior kindergarten registration began on January 18. If you have a 

child, or know someone else who does, thatôs entering kindergarten in September please 

visit tcdsb.org to register.  

As the City of Toronto come closer to setting its 2017 budget, some changes that could affect many childcare 

operators at TCDSB schools have been proposed. The proposed changes would remove City rent subsidies for 

many of these childcare providers and may lead directly to increased fees for users. These changes, and the 

City of Toronto budget as a whole, will be held on February 15th. If you feel these changes may affect you 

more information can be found on the Cityôs budget website at: http://toronto.ca/budget. 

 

As always, remember to express your love and gratitude to those you cherish everyday by especially on the 

Valentines Day. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sal Piccininni 
Trustee ï Ward 3 
 
 

 

 

http://www.tcdsb.org
http://toronto.ca/budget

